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Monday 11th June 2018 www.breage.eschools.co.uk 

C a r e           F o r g i v e n e s s  F r i e n d s h i p  H a p p i n e s s  H o n e s t y  R e s p e c t  T r u s t  

Dear Parents, Staff, Governors & Children.  
 
Red Class Yellow Class       Blue Class 
97.69% 98.33%         91.33% 

Last week’s whole school attendance 95.78%. 
Well done to Yellow Class who will be rewarded with the 

treat filled Attendance Trophy. 
 
DAILY: 8.00-8.50am: Breakfast Club 
 9.00am: Registration: Classroom 
 Daily: Collective Worship & Assembly 
 
Chartwells menu - Week 2 – new menu 
Mon 11th: 1.30-3.00pm: Breage School Dance 
 
Tues 12th: 9.10am: Light & Life Assembly 
 
Weds 13th:  am: Year 6 joining Mullion School: 

transition morning 
 2.15-2.30pm: Weekly Tuck Shop 
 
Thurs 14th: am: RSE: whole school 
 12-3.30pm: New Reception intake transition 

afternoon (including lunchtime). 
  pm: Drum lessons today (Cornwall 

Music)   
 
Frid 15th:  am: RSE: whole school 
 12pm: Glee Club Singing with Mrs 

Benney 
 1.45-2.30pm: Red Class Swimming: Parc Eglos 
 
Mon 18th: am/pm: Year 6 joining HCC transition day 
 am/pm: Whole School Transition 
 11.45am: Open the Book assembly 
 
Tues 19th: am: Mr Orme: MAT head’s meeting 
 4.00pm: Governors’ Meeting 
 
Weds 20th: am: RNLI Hit the Surf: Blue Class  
 2.00pm: P&F meeting: all welcome 
 
Sat 23rd: 12-4.00pm: Breage School Fair 
 
w/c: 25th: am’s: Heart Start 1st Aid Training: all 

year groups 
Tues 26th: am/pm: Year 6 joining Mullion School: 

transition day 
Sat 30th: 2-4pm: CU Graduation, Penryn Campus 
Tues 3rd: pm: Sports Day 
Friday 6th: evening: P&F Leavers Disco  
Mon 9th: pm: Parents’ Afternoon/Evening 
Thurs 12th: 10.00am: Leavers Service: Breage Church 
Frid 13th: am/pm: Beach Trip 
Frid 20th: Last day of school before Summer Holidays 
 

 
Please think nut free when packing 
snacks/lunch boxes – we have a child with a 
nut allergy in school – thank you! 
 

Headlice – please be vigilant and check hair regularly 
Treat if necessary.  School will phone home if an adult sees 
headlice in a child’s hair.  You will be asked to collect your 
child and treat before returning them to school.  To 
minimise spread all children with long hair should tie it back. 
 
Red Class Swimming Lessons – this Friday 
Session 7 of 10.  Just three lessons 
remaining: 15th & 22nd June and 6th 
July (please note there is no lesson 
on 29th June).  
 
Children’s University Passport to Learning 

Last Thursday, 
CU staff from 
Plymouth 
University 
visited school 
with the CU 
mascot bear. 
Shannon and 

Alfie volunteered to be “graduating children”.  Dressed in a 
cap and gown they were presented with a certificate by 
CUB.  The Children’s University passport is a lovely way to 
recognise additional activities children choose to take part 
in.  All school clubs are eligible and will earn a stamp each 
week of attendance (eg Glee Club, Guitar Club, Gardening 
Club).  Cornwall Music lessons can also be added.  There are 
lots of approved activity providers eg: Brownies, 
Gymnastics, Football and it’s a simple process to have other 
activity providers added. If you don’t have a CU passport 
but would like one please pop along to the school office.  



 

There is lots of information on the school website (go to: 
Parents, Children’s University).   

On 30th 
June (at 
Penryn 
Campus 2-
4pm) there 
will be 
another 
graduation 

ceremony for children reaching 100 hours. Three 
children are attending from here! Well done! 
 
 
Breage School Fair – Saturday 23rd June: 12-4.00pm  
Help needed after school to set up (Friday 22nd) or from 
8.30am on Saturday morning.  Please let Roxe or the school 
office know if you’re able to help.  Helpers also needed to 
“man a stall” – there is a rota outside Red Class to add your 
name – the more helpers the better as this allows everyone 
time to enjoy the school fair. 
 
Items still needed: arts & crafts supplies, teddies for the 
tombola and tombola jars/sweets. Thank you! 
 
Competitions: Cake Competition: Adult and children’s 
category (cakes will be sold after judging). Junk model 
competition: make a model boat and using a straw to blow it 
along race your fellow classmates to the finish line (one 
prize per class). Raffle tickets: Roxe will be in the 
playground from 3.00pm selling raffle tickets (£1 per strip).  
Also available from the school reception. 
 
Any help hugely appreciated! 

Whole school - Fluency in reading has a 
huge impact on children’s learning.   
All children from Reception to Year 6 
should be reading daily with reading 
recorded in their reading record book. 
Blue Class has homework set fortnightly, due 
in the following Friday.  Blue Class 
should also practise spellings daily.    
 
 
New Reception intake transition dates 
Our new reception class for September 2018 have been 
invited into school on the following days: 
Thursday 14th June: 12-3.30pm 
Monday 18th June: All day 
Thursday 21st June: 12-3.30pm 
Thursday 28th June: 12-3.30pm 
On Monday 18th June all classes will move up a year group 
for the day to have a taster day in their next year group. 
 
Year 1 – Phonics Screening Check 
Year 1s had their phonics screening check this week.  
Results of which will be in their school reports coming home 
on Friday 6th July. Year 1s not reaching national standard 
will retake next year. 
 
Cornwall Music – 5% price increase from September  
All parents whose children receive lessons through Cornwall 
Music should be signed up online through the Music Service.  
It’s quick and easy to do – if you have any queries please ask 
the school office.  This increase, for example, will make the 
current £5.00 lesson £5.25 
 
Gardening Club – Thank you P&F 
Thank you to Parents & Friends who have given gardening 
club £30.00 to spend on tools and equipment.  On the 
shopping list at the moment are a few garden spades, rakes, 
hand trowels and a broom. 

Spelling
s


